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Stanton-upon-Hine Heath Parish Council 
 

Minutes of a Meeting of Stanton-upon-Hine Heath Parish Council held on Tuesday,  

4th July 2017 at 7.00 p.m. in the Stanton Village Hall, Booley Lane, Stanton.  
 

PRESENT: Cllr’s Simon Chapple, Claire Crackett, Nuria Gray, Greg Shaw and  

  Charles Warren.  
     

Also in attendance Flt Lt Charlie Gawne from RAF Shawbury, one member of the public  

and the Parish Clerk. 

In the Chair: Cllr Nuria Gray 

   Action 

058.17.C Apologies for Absence 

 

Apologies for absence had been received Cllr’s Tom Grundey and Doug Dee. 

 

 

 

059.17.C Disclosable Pecuniary Interests 

 

Resolved: to note that no Disclosable Pecuniary Interests were received on any 

item included on the agenda in accordance with Sections 50-52, Local 

Government Act 2000 and The Local Authorities (Model Code of Conduct) 

(England) Act 2001. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

060.17.C Public Participation 

 

Mr Steve Unsworth asked why the minutes were not up to date on the website. 

The Parish Clerk said he had still not been given a new password to get into the 

site following previous problems. Cllr Chas Warren agreed to follow this up.  

Mr Onsworth also expressed concern over helicopters again flying low and 

very close to the village. Flt Lt Charlie Gawne from RAF Shawbury agreed to 

look into this and report back. 

 

Resolved to note that with no other members of the public present to question 

the Council on local issues, therefore the Council moved on to the next item of 

business at 7.10 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

061.17.C Urgent Items 

 

There were no urgent items relating to financial or health and safety issues that 

had been brought to the attention of the Chairman. 

 

 

 

062.17.C Minutes 

 

Proposed: Cllr Claire Crackett Seconded: Cllr Nuria Gray  

 

Resolved: that the minutes of the meeting of the Annual Meeting held 

 on Tuesday 9th May 2017, previously circulated, be 

 confirmed as a correct record and be signed by the 

 Chairman. 

 

 

 

 

Chairman 
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Proposed: Cllr Nuria Gray  Seconded: Cllr Chas Warren  

 

Resolved: that the minutes of the meeting of the Full Council held on 

 Tuesday 9th May 2017, previously circulated, be 

 confirmed as a correct record and be signed by the 

 Chairman. 

 

Proposed: Cllr Greg Shaw  Seconded: Cllr Claire Crackett  

 

Resolved: that the minutes of the meeting of the Full Council held on 

 Tuesday 20th June 2017, previously circulated, be 

 confirmed as a correct record and be signed by the 

 Chairman. 

 

Action 

 

 

Chairman 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chairman 

063.17.C

 

  

RAF Shawbury 

 

Flt Lt Charlie Gawne from RAF Shawbury updated the meeting on future 

events at the station. These included; 

 

Motor Cycle Track Days 15th/16th July 

Family Day 4th August - Displays by the Red Arrows, a Typhoon jet, and the 

Falcons Parachute team. 

 

Charlie also gave out some brochures on safety advice for horse riders 

including the wearing of high-visibility clothing which significantly improves 

the detection range of riders in open countryside. Further information was on 

the RAF Shawbury Website. 

 

As regards the planning of the two oak trees, Cllr’s were still looking for a 

suitable site in High Hatton. Agreed that the most suitable time for planting 

would be Mid October/November. 

 

Charlie then left the meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cllr Greg 

Shaw 

064.17.C Highway Matters 

 

The Parish Clerk reported on the latest response from Shropshire Council 

highways department on a number of outstanding issues that had still not been 

resolved.  

 

Yew Tree Villa – this is still with Shropshire Council’s land drainage team.   

 

Lining on the A53 – these lines will be replaced once the new surface dressing 

has been completed. 

  

As regards the gully in High Hatton which it has been discovered that there is 

a discharge from a biodisc from the new development, is now causing concern 

to the residents in the village.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parish Clerk 

 

Parish Clerk 
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The Parish Clerk was asked to contact Shropshire Council’s planning 

department to check if a planning condition was agreed on these conversions 

for the septic tanks to feed through a digester system and then into the roadside 

gully. An enquiry would also be made through Shropshire Council’s Public 

Protection Team. 

The Chairman suggested we plant wild flowers along certain areas of the grass 

verges instead of these areas being cut. Cllr’s would consider suitable sites for 

the next meeting. An area considered was the area around the Millennium 

Oak. Agreed to ask Ian Wellings only to cut two mover widths from the 

highway so that we could consider planting in the remaining area. 

Action 

Parish Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parish Clerk 

 

 

065.17.C

 

 

  

Finance 

 

065.17.01 Accounts for payment 

 

100094 Came & Company, Insurance £573.66 

100095 K Baker, Internal Audit  £30.00 

100096 Ian Wellings, General Maintenance/Play Area £305.00 

   

Proposed: Cllr Simon Chapple 

Seconded: Cllr Claire Crackett 

 

Resolved: that the above payment be authorized. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parish Clerk 

 

066.17.C Planning  

 

066.17.1 Current Planning Applications 

 

There were none.  

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

066.17.2 Schedule of additional planning applications 

 

There were no additional planning applications received after the date of 

publication of this agenda due to response time frames set by Shropshire 

Council. 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

066.17.3 Schedule of planning decisions 

 

There were none. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

067.17.C Community Defibrillator 

 

Cllr Simon Chapple reported on the possibility of a Defibrillator being sited in 

High Hatton. The main problem was finding a suitable site for power or ways 

of providing power to an iPad unit similar to the one in Stanton. He added that 

the other alternative was a stand-alone system. 

 

 

 

Cllr’s Simon 

Chapple & 

Greg Shaw 

 

 



 395 C. JULY.17 
 

Stanton/Minutes/Minutes 040717 
 

Signed: ………………………… 

 

Action 

068.17.C Shropshire Association of Local Councils (SALC) 

 

Members noted various correspondence received from the County Secretary 

since the last meeting and previously circulated by Cllr Claire Crackett and the 

Parish Clerk. 

 

Cllr Claire Crackett reported on the recent Area Committee meeting which 

included a presentation by a set of Barristers and a presentation by Ian Kilby 

from Shropshire Council on planning enforcement which she would circulate 

to all members.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

069.17.C Community LED Planning 

 

Cllr Claire Crackett reported that all the questionnaires had gone out and she 

thanked everyone for their help. The next stage would be the collection and 

analysis of the results. 

  

 

 

Cllr Claire 

Crackett 

 

070.17.C Street Lighting 

 

There were no reported faults to any of the street lights. 

 

 

 

 

 

071.17.C Play Area 

 

As regards the hedge around the play area it was agreed to leave this until the 

end of the nesting season and get Cllr Tom Grundey to liaise with residents 

over the cutting back of this hedge. Ian Wellings had cut back the hedge 

adjacent to the road. 

 

It was agreed that urgent attention was required to make the logs safe in the 

play area and remove old timber. Cllr Tom Grundey would be asked to liaise 

we Cllr Chas Warren and Cllr Greg Shaw to arrange a suitable day when they 

all three can get together within the next two weeks to carry out this work. 

 

 

 

Cllr Tom 

Grundey 

 

 

 

Cllr Tom 

Grundey 

072.17.C Closed Churchyard 

 

The Chairman reported that she had received a query on why the grass is cut 

around the churchyard. Cllr Claire Crackett explained that some years ago 

volunteers from the PCC but then this became too much for them so the 

maintenance of churchyard was passed over to the Parish Council. Since then 

Ian Wellings has been carrying out this work on a contract basis. 

 

Agreed to look at this at the September meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parish Clerk 

 

073.17.C Communications/Correspondence 

 

Members noted correspondence received since the last meeting. 

 

Cllr Greg Shaw would receive training from Peter Acs on the Website. 
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 Action 

074.17.C Exchange of Information 

 

Shropshire Cllr Karen Calder reported on the new administration at Shropshire 

Council. Main issues were now focusing on economic development and 

health. 

 

Cllr Simon Chapple reported that Hodnet Surgery had received a high rating 

on the latest Shrop Doc survey. 

 

 

 

075.17.C Date of Next Meeting(s)  

  
Agreed that the next Full Council meeting will be held on Tuesday 5th 
September 2017. 
 
There being no further business, the Chairman declared the meeting 
closed at 21.17 p.m. 
 

Signed ……………………………… Date …………………. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Chairman 

 


